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HOUSE SUBCOMMITTEE 

Complaint H 17-01:  Representative Dan Saddler 

 

DISMISSAL ORDER AND DECISION 

 

A complaint was filed on March 1, 2017 against Representative Dan Saddler.  The House 

Subcommittee met on January 12, 2018, and determined that a probable cause decision should not 

be issued in this matter and that this complaint be dismissed. 

 

Date(s) or the time period during which alleged violation occurred: February 10, 2017   

 

Part of the Ethics Act that was allegedly violated:   

 
AS 24.60.030(a)(2) A legislator…may not use…government…resource for a nonlegislative 

purpose… for the private benefit of the legislator, or another person …   

 

AS 24.60.990(a)(2) “benefit” include all matters, whether tangible or intangible, that could 

reasonably be considered to be a material advantage, or material worth, use or service to the person 

to whom it is conferred; the terms are intended to be interpreted broadly and encompass all matters 

that the recipient might find sufficiently desirable to do something in exchange for. 

 

Description of the activities that are an alleged violation of Legislative Ethics Act:  

 

Representative Dan Saddler announced on the house floor on February 10, 2017, a promotion for 

a commercial business event for a business called “FisheWear.”  A staffer in Representative 

Saddler's office also used state resources to produce and send an email concerning and promoting 

this business to legislative email addresses which resulted in Representative Saddler providing a 

private benefit for another person.  This email was sent while Representative Saddler was attending 

the House Floor session on February 10, 2017.  In addition, the state resources used by 

Representative Saddler and his staff, were also for a nonlegislative purpose. 

 

THE INVESTIGATION 

 

The Administrator of the committee conducted the investigation regarding the allegations in the 

complaint.  The investigative report to the committee was reviewed at the House Subcommittee 

meeting on January 12, 2018. 




